
 

 

 

AT A COUNTY COMMISSION HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT 

THE COURTHOUSE, ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2023 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  CARL HEVENER, PRESIDENT AND ROGER DAHMER  

AND JIMMIE BENNETT  

 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: ELISE WHITE, COUNTY CLERK; KAREN PITSENBARGER, 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR; APRIL MALLOW, PROSECUTING ATTORNEY; DIANA 

MITCHELL, 911 DIRECTOR; LAURA BROWN, SRREDA DIRECTOR; AMBER 

NESSELRODT, CVB DIRECTOR; STEPHEN SMOOT, THE PENDLETON TIMES 

 

 

Commissioner Dahmer led those present in prayer.  Commissioner Hevener opened the meeting. 

 

 

Minutes of the December 5, 2023 meeting of the County Commission, on motion of Commissioner  

Dahmer, were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Maintenance:   No major issues. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

 

Jeff Hartley with The Thrasher Group, joined the meeting by phone.  He updated the Commission on the 

ongoing broadband projects in the County.  Two Internet Service Providers (ISP’s), Lingo and Spruce 

Knob Seneca Rocks Telephone (SKSRT) are currently working on four grant projects.  Lingo was 

awarded a $2.2 million project with a County match of $297,000 that will affect 220 addresses and 

provide 31.1 miles of new fiber.  SKSRT was awarded three grant projects in the total amount of $3.288 

million with a County total match of $80,600.  These projects will affect 403 addresses and add 71.4 

miles of new fiber.  In addition, there are two additional grant applications that have been submitted but 

not yet awarded.  Overall, Mr. Hartley feels that the County has been successful in bringing broadband 

to the area. 

 

Laura Brown, SRREDA Director, and Commissioner Hevener thanked Mr. Hartley and Rick Gillespie, 

Emergency Services Coordinator, for their help in getting these grants. 

 

Ms. Brown reminded the Commission that the members of the Broadband Council needed to be 

appointed.  On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the current members were re-

appointed to the Council.  Current members are Laura Brown, Rick Gillespie, JP Mowery, Bill Loving 

and Mike Weaver. 

 

 

Diana Mitchell, 911 Director, mentioned a recent mental health training she had completed that was 

very beneficial.  Terry Ryan, dispatcher is currently taking the course and Ms. Mitchell hopes there will 

be the opportunity for the other dispatchers to also take the course. 

 

She stated that the new employee is working well and she plans to advertise again after the first of the 

year for additional dispatchers.  Commissioner Hevener stated that he had discussed with the high 

school guidance counselor the possibility of having a job shadowing program that may help generate 

interest in becoming a dispatcher. 

 

 

Amber Nesselrodt, CVB Director, updated the Commission on what the CVB has done this year, such as 

hosting the Capitol Christmas Tree event, and some of the projects they plan to work on in 2024, which 

include designing new Welcome to Pendleton County signs and revamping the website.  She said they 

appreciate the support from the Commission and hope they will continue to support the CVB next year. 

 

 

 



The new fuel tank is installed and working.  The metal detector for the single-point entry, is scheduled to 

arrive in mid-January.  After the last conference call with the Supreme Court, Karen Pitsenbarger, 

County Administrator, believes that they are almost done with the changes to the annex plans.  There is 

one more conference call scheduled that should finalize everything.  She mentioned that Omni has done 

a good job with the numerous changes required by the Supreme Court. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the following board appointments were made: 

 

Board of Health - David Basagic, 5-year term 

    Carmen Rexrode, Health Officer, 1-year term 

 

911 Advisory Board - Rick Gillespie, 3-year term 

    Bradley Kimble, 1-year term 

 

Parks & Recreation - Rich Kimble, 3-year term 

    Gene Boggs, 1-year term 

    Frankie Roberson, 2-year term 

    Kent Gardiner, 1-year term 

    Naomi Bates, 2-year term 

    Steve Mallow, 3-year term 

    Rick Wagoner, 1-year term 

 

Building Commission - Jeff Bowers, 4-year term 

    Matt Harper, 4-year term 

 

Civil Service Board - Rick Gillespie 

    Brett Raines 

 

Pendleton EDA - Brianna Bruins, 2-year term 

 

Workforce Development Roger Dahmer, 1-year term 

 

There is an opening on the Public Service District.  The Commission will review interested persons and 

appoint at the next Commission meeting on January 2, 2024. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission signed a letter of support for a 

WV Workforce application for a grant to help address the opioid crisis. 

 

 

The Commission reviewed the Sheriff’s November 2023 financial statement, the Sheriff’s Settlement for 

the period of July 1, 2023 – December 3, 2023, and the December 1 – 3, 2023 financial statement. 

 

They also reviewed the employee timesheets for November 2023. 

 

 

The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission, were this day presented to the Commission, approved on motion of Commissioner  

Dahmer, and unanimously confirmed. 

 

 



There were no settlements of accounts presented. 

 

 

There were no exonerations presented. 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF: 

 

GENERAL COUNTY FUND:  Check Nos. 34509 – 34527  $16,260.44 

             

COAL SEVERANCE FUND:  Check Nos. 200204 - 200206  $261.28 

 

MAGISTRATE COURT FUND:  Check No. 300209   $24.00 

 

911 FUND:     Check Nos. 4104 – 4111  $8,474.64 

 

PENDLETON CO COMM BLDG FUND: Check No. 1237   $920.56 

 

AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT FUND: Check No. 125   $3,379.76 

 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN ON MOTION OF COMMISSIONER DAHMER,  

VOTE UNANIMOUS, UNTIL TUESDAY, JANUARY 2, 2024. 

 

 

 

 _______________________________ 

                                                                             President 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 


